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Message 

from the 

Grand 

Knight 

 

Brother 
Knights, 
 
 

November is the month of 
Thanksgiving.  We of course 
celebrate the Thanksgiving 
holiday, enjoying a wonderful meal 
with family and friends, watching 
the holiday parade and perhaps 
our favorite football rivalries, and 
most important, giving thanks for 
our abundant blessings.  We of 
Council14282 have a great deal for 
which to be thankful, mostly and 
wonderful and caring Parish 
community.  I personally am 
thankful for Brothers Father 
Dooley, Deacon Jeffery Fortkamp 
and Chris George, TMIY, who 
unselfishly provide resources and 
direction toward better 
understanding our Faith. 

On November 1
st
, All 

Saints Day, I had the opportunity 
to attend Mass at Saint Raphael 
Parish in Bay Village, OH.  During 
the Homily we were reminded:  to 
be Good; to Love; to Give of 
ourselves; and to be Saints…..”Be 
a Saint”…..a desire of which I am 
reminded time and again.  

During the recent weeks 
our Council was blessed with the 
addition of two new Brothers: 
David Heilman and Wynn Brown.  
David has been a Knight for better 
than seven years.  He transferred 
to the OLP Council from Saint 
Ambrose Parish, Brunswick, OH. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

David is a Cleveland Browns fan 
(pray for him) and he brings with 
him fresh ideas that we may 
implement in our Council.  David 
has also stepped up to assume the 
role of Deputy Grand Knight.  I 
look forward to working with David 
as we go forward. 

Our second member is 
Wynn Brown.  Wynn will receive 
the honor of the First Degree on 
November 7

th
.  

On November 7
th
, “First 

Thursday” in conjunction with 
Adoration, the Marian Icon to Our 
Lady Help of Persecuted 
Christians will be on display in the 
Church with the purpose of 
bringing awareness to the brothers 
and sisters of faith from around the 
world, who are at risk due to their 
active faith in our Lord.    We thank 
District Deputy, Richard Wade for 
bringing the Icon and raising our 
awareness of those who are 
persecuted. November 10

th
 is 

Donut Sunday.  Proceeds from 
donations go toward the “Support 
Seminarians” fund.  

November 16
th
 is the 

Parish Beautification Day.  There 
will be projects throughout in effort 
to clean the grounds surrounding 
the Church and School.  The 
Knights will focus their attentions 
to painting and making 
improvements to Fathers living 
quarters.     

November 16 & 17 is the 
second annual Ministry Fair. The 
Knights along with the many 
Ministries in the Parish will have a 
table in the Gathering Space.  The 
purpose will be to disseminate 
information and answer questions 
about the Knights.  We need 
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representatives to man the table 
following each Mass that weekend.  
For further information contact Bob 
Brehm. 

May you and your families 
have a wonderful Thanksgiving.  
Epheisians 6: 10-11 

 
In His Honor,  

Steve Gauntner, Grand Knight 

 

 

Saint 
Martin of 

Tours 
Bishop 

316-397 AD 
November 

11 
 
In the 4

th
 

Century, St. 
Martin of 
Tours (316-397) was a Roman 
soldier. Legend has it that while 
serving as a soldier in Gaul, Martin 
encountered a beggar at the gates 
of the city of Amiens. It was a cold 
day and Martin felt sorry for the 
poor man. Martin, being a poor, 
suffering and underpaid soldier, 
had no money or provisions to 
share with the man. So, Martin 
removed his military cloak, divided 
it in two with his sword and gave 
half of the cloak to the beggar, 
keeping the other half for himself. 

Later, Martin had a vision 
of Jesus in Heaven surrounded by 
a group of angels. To his surprise, 
Jesus was wearing half of a 
Roman soldier’s cloak. One of the 
angels asked Jesus, “Master, 
where did you get that old dirty and 
torn cloak?”  Jesus replied, “My 
good servant Martin gave it to me.” 

After leaving the Roman 
military, Martin became a monk, 
then Bishop of Tours in France. 
Following his death in 397 and 
canonization he became a patron 
saint of France. It is said that 
Martin’s half of his old Roman 
military cloak was preserved as a 
relic and was often carried into 
battle by Frankish kings. The kings 
entrusted the cloak to a priest who 
was called “keeper of the cape” or 
“cappellanus.” From that practice 

we derive the word chaplain.  
Martin is the patron saint of 
soldiers and Military Chaplains. 

Because Veterans Day 
falls in November it’s good to 
remember St. Martin each year. 

 

 
Donut 

Sunday 
 
Donut Sunday 
will be Sunday, 
November 10, 
2019 after all 
Masses in the Old Rectory. 
Subsequent Donut Sundays will be 
held on the Second Sunday of 
each month, unless otherwise 
announced.  
 

 

OLP Parish 
Blood Drive 

 
The Knights of 
Columbus 
thanks all of 
you who volunteered their time to 
attend or help with the October 
Community Red Cross blood drive 
Sunday, October 13. Because of 
you, our generous blood donors, 
central Ohio hospitals received life-
saving donations in this time of 
critical need. Thank you! 

The next drive is 
scheduled for Sunday, January 
19, 2020, 9 - 2 in the Old Rectory. 

If you can help, please 
contact Dave Davisson at 
davisson.12@osu.edu 
 

 

Said by the Pope 
 

“Christ's flock is made up of sheep 
that not only listen to their 
shepherd, but are also able to 
recognize his voice, to follow him, 
faithfully and with full awareness, 
on the pastures of eternal life.” 
 

Pope John XXIII 
 

 
 
 

He’s 
Back! 
 
Yes, it’s 
hard to 
believe.  
Pizza Santa 
is due to 
visit us 
again.  It’s 
time for our annual Pizza 
Christmas Social at the Pizza 
House. 
 
The OLP Council’s Annual 
Christmas Social will be held 
Wednesday, December 11, 2019 
at 7:00 PM at the Pizza House on 
Lincoln Ave. and Sinclair Road.   

All members and their 
spouses are invited.  We really 
missed you last year – how about 
joining us this year? 

There will not be a regular 
meeting in December. Please 
Mark your Calendars.  

 

 

Fall Catholic Family Honoree 
 

Ed Price announces that 
the OLP Knights of Columbus 
Council has named the Fall 
Catholic Family Honoree.  They 
are the Pawley Family. Jon 
Pawley presently works for the 
State of Ohio, is a Eucharistic 
Minister serving Wesley Glen 
Retirement Community, member of 
OLP Knights of Columbus.   

His wife Jennifer is a 
Spanish teacher at St John's Early 
Education Center preschool. She 
also works at the Old Worthington 
Library, and is the PSR 
Administrator at OLP.  She has 
served on several OLP committees 
and is a current Alpha participant. 

They have two children, 
Jim and John.  Jim (8

th
 Grade) is 

involved in several team sports. He 
is an Altar Server; was a VBS aide 
at OLP; and has volunteered at the 
OLP Festival.  John (6

th
 Grade) is 

also involved is several team 
sports. He has volunteered at the 
OLP Festival and was on the 
recycling committee at 
Worthington Estates Elementary 
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School.  Congratulations to the 
Pawley family for their outstanding 
example of Catholic family values. 
 

 

 
 

Please pray for the sick and 
deceased members of our Council 
and for any members of the OLP 
Parish community who may be ill. 
 
Please pray for our retired priests 
and religious. They need our 
prayers and support. 
 
Pray the Rosary for an end to the 
evil that is abortion. 
 

 

Announcements! 
 

Brothers, 
Please 

Join Us! 
 

Please try to 
attend the 
monthly meetings. We do need 
your ideas to help us grow. Please 
join us at the monthly meeting 
and share your ideas. The 
General Meetings are held on the 
third Tuesday of each month at 
7:00 PM in the Old Rectory. Mark 
your calendar or log the dates in 
your smarty phone! The dates 
for future OLP Council meetings 
are: 
 

November 19, 2019 
December – No meeting 

January 21, 2020 
 

Words to the Wise 
 

Rosary Service After Mass:  The 
Knights conduct a Rosary Service 
following the 5:30 pm Mass on 
the Third Tuesday of each 
month. The next service will be 
held on Tuesday, October 15, 
2019. 
 

 
 

From the 
Editor’s 

Desk 
 

The 
deadline for 
submitting 
for the 
newsletter is the 3

rd
 of each 

month. Let me know if there is 
something you wish publicized. 
You can reach me by email at 
FCoolavin@aol.com or by phone 
at 614-268-4166. 
 

 
Wanted – New Members 

 
The Grand 
Knight has 
asked each 
member to 
bring in one 
new member 
this year! 
Ask a friend 
to join The 
Knights of 
Columbus!  

On line registration for 
new members is now available 

at www.KofC.org.  
Help us continue to grow 

our Council. We currently have 
81 members. If you need 
recruiting information, please 
contact Trustee Bob Brehm at 
bbrehm5859@gmail.com 

 
 

Prayer of the 
Archdiocese 

for the 
Military 

Services 
 

Almighty God and Father, 
look with love upon our men and 
women in uniform and protect 
them in their time of need. Give 
them health and stability and allow 
them to return to their loved ones 
whole and unshaken. Be with their 
families and sustain them in these 
uncertain times. 

Grant strength and peace 
of mind to the Veterans who have 
given their best for the country 

they love. Support them in infirmity 
and in the fragility of old age. 
Teach us to remember their 
sacrifices and to express our 
gratitude. 

Manifest your tender care 
to those in the Military Academies 
who prepare for future service and 
to those who serve our Nation far 
from home. Teach us to remember 
the sacrifices of those whose 
efforts contribute to ensuring our 
way of life. 

Bless and multiply the 
priests who minister to the faithful 
of the Archdiocese for the Military 
Services. Reward their generosity 
and keep them faithful. 

Hear us as we present our 
prayers to You through Christ our 
Lord. AMEN 
 

 

 
 

A Happy Veterans Day to 
all of our Veterans. Thank 
you for your service to our 
country! 
 

 

 
Saturday, November 16

th
 is 

Parish Beautification Day.  There 
will be projects in effort to clean 
the grounds surrounding the 
Church and School. The Knights 
will focus their attentions to 
painting and making improvements 
to Fathers living quarters.   
November 16 & 17 is also the 
second annual Ministry Fair. Your 
help is needed for both of these 
efforts.  If you can donate some 
labor to paint-up and fix-up or to 
man an information booth for the 
Knights, please contact Bob 
Brehm. bbrehm5859@gmail.com 
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